
GLAMARAMA 

June 5-9, 2024 

Darke County Fairgrounds, Greenville, Ohio  

May 7, 2024 - 7:00 PM Zoom Meeting  

 
Present: Mary Alice, Bruce Brennan, Joyce Brennan, Dane Bailey, Jerry Covington, Tony DelSorbo,        
Denny Edgar, Mike Getto, Ken Lewis, Linda Murphy, Les Naylor, Fuzzy Overbeck, Judy Overbeck,     

Christine  Richards, Stephen Richards, Denise Watters, Kevin Watters, and Mike Womer  

 

Opening Comments - Ken Lewis, GLAMA President  
    Kevin Watters volunteered to take over the President position. We have 193 registrations as of last Thursday: 

upping the quota to 235. Have 61 for the Ladies’ Luncheon and 68 for the tour.  

    Stephen Richards was asked and agreed to be the Bus Captain, Linda Murphy for co-captain to know how 
many people get on the bus, how many are on to return. First bus goes in, ten minutes later, 2nd goes in. If more 

than 65, will break people into two groups. Bus leaves at 9:00 a.m., meeting North of the Speed Building, close 

to Ken’s motorhome.  

    Vendors – have 9 so far, only 1 is RV parts and pieces. SkyMed, 1 Medicare. (S&S Automotive coming with 
booth, $500 sponsorship and 2 gravity chairs to give away. Suggested give 1 chair away at ladies’’ luncheon.  

     

Program, Schedule & Budget - Tony DelSorbo , GLAMA Treasurer 
    Letters are in; got one from Laura. We have door prizes, Backman-Turner Overdrive tickets - give to 

somebody that might attend. Discussion of what to do with ticket(s).  

    Program book changes were made as each was being discussed. Buses turn around North of the Speed 
Building. Page 15 has games info., schedule is on pages 17-18.  Mike Getto needs to know how many seminars 

need screens. 

    Tony needs all other input by Friday, May 10, to get the program book to the FMCA printer by May 15. 

    Ken asked Tony to send the program book, et al, to Steve Richards for comments or corrections. 
  

Entertainment - Les Naylor, Immediate Past President  

    Assuming all is good for Bingo. The entertainment is all good. Gave Tony the program.  
 (Ken) Mike Getto is coming on Monday. Has two big screens and everything else. The stage is 12’ x 12’. Set-

up should be the same as last year. Mike can shoot from the front or back of the screens. Lights can be on way in 

back for safety.    Movie night is Wednesday.  
    Steve Richards, wrangler for photos. Mike has a switcher and all needs. Figure out a time in late afternoon to 

meet and consolidate photos each day.  

 

Food – Pancake Breakfast, Luncheon, Other - Linda Murphy & Les Naylor  
    Menu, Ladies’’ Luncheon: Roast beef or turkey sandwiches, coleslaw, macaroni salad, beverages, fruit tray 

and dip, assorted cookies. Still within budget. Ladies’ luncheon has a slide show – needs screen(s).  

    Kiwanis Food Truck will be here during the Opening Ceremonies. Trucks will be here on Thursday and 
Friday. Vets get free food at the Kiwanis truck.  

    Pancake Breakfast: Still plan to serve Chapter cakes at breakfast - should be added to announcements. Will 

need servers. Pancakes – 1 serving of sausage and all the pancakes you can eat. They will bring coffee and 

orange juice. Count by number of plates served.  
 

Food – Donuts & Ice Cream - Christine & Stephen Richards, Ontario Rovers President 

    Don’t need anything for coffee and donuts. Drapes and all are set up. Order is in for donuts at IGA, same 
price as last year. We’ve got leeway at $2 per head. Think about menu for Ice Cream Social.  

    No need for Mike Getto to be there. Our Maestros have moved on.  

 
Activities & Tours - Linda Murphy, Indiana Regional Vice President  

    Ice cream people are still coming. Linda will bring the FMCA card to pay for the buses.  

    The Sheriff’s office – we’re out of luck due to races. She will talk to Greenville Police.  

 
Security - Mary Alice & Bonnie Edgar          (over) 



    Put teddy bears (can be put on edge of stage or) back in the Beef and Dairy Building, along with the 
Exchange Table and the Book Exchange.  

 

Safety - Denny Edgar - Mary Alice  

    We have two defibrillators coming. Mike Womer is bringing the second one. 
 

Parking - Fuzzy Overbeck - Judy said Fuzzy had surgery.  

   
Welcome Center - Judy Overbeck  

 

Golf Carts - Bob Garcia & Bert Ruth  
    Mike Getto told of a bad golf cart accident at the last rally. Golf carts must be rented ahead of time. Ken will 

call Carts & Company to ask if we need personal liability insurance. Jerry Covington and the Walls have one. 

 

Crafts – Denise Watters 
    Patty – Thursday, 10 a.m.-12 p.m. and Friday, 2:30 p.m.-4:30 p.m. 

    Denise – Saturday, 9:30 a.m.-11:30 a.m. Denise will give Tony the actual crafts. The craft events can go in 

the Welcome Bags.  
 

Seminars – Ken Lewis  

    Seminars presenters have to bring their own equipment. Mike Womer will go over Seminars. First on is 
Thursday. Need to have the seminar volunteers meet and get scheduled on Wednesday.   

 

Walk & Ride for Charity - Judy Ruth, Michigan Regional Vice President  

 

Registration - Judy Ruth & Leslie Ostyn –  

    Registration will be in the Youth Building this year.  

 
Volunteers - Bev Garcia  

 

Vendors - Bruce  Brennan & Mike Osten for table assignments. 

    NSA RV is coming, did mention a seminar. Ken will call. We have two projectors and screens. Fantasy RV 
Tours has their own equipment. Tony has 10 vendors listed. Bruce will send his list to Ken.  

 

Store - Bruce & Joyce Brennan, GLAMA Secretary 
    Bruce checked last year’s Stores list, put in a new order. Wait to use Vendor Bucks at Stores until Saturday.  

 

Map - George Myers  
    Ken – Welcome letter has directions to the Fairgrounds. We should be advertised on the electronic billboard. 

 

Games & Activities – Charlsanna  Miskell 

     Dane Bailey – 9-Hole Golf is 8:00 a.m. Thursday. Players pay at the course ($25.). 
Card Bingo will be in the Beef & Dairy Pavilion. Ladies Luncheon is at the other side of the room. 

Coaches for Christ, 8:00 a.m., Sunday, will be in the same building as last year. Equipment is already there. 

 
Radios - Bernie Fraley     

 

Signs - Pat & Vicki Litner - Pat will be in on Saturday to do signs.  
 

Closing remarks – Ken Lewis 

    No responses to have a meeting before the event. Any concerns, give Ken a call. He thanked everyone for all 

the years and all their efforts.  
 

Meeting adjourned – 8:57 p.m.  Next Meeting –TBD. 

Respectfully submitted,  Joyce Brennan, GLAMA Secretary, 60jbbrennan@gmail.com 

mailto:60jbbrennan@gmail.com

